
Greetings to all the Dynamite District 6 members and beyond. 
I am sure you are all busy after settling back in after the holi-
days. After seeing all that your units did to help support our 
Veterans and Community it was truly heartwarming.  
 

I was honored to attend the Homecoming of our very own De-
partment of Florida President Charlotte Bass this past Saturday. It was a 
great evening celebrating her leadership, accomplishments and friend-
ship.  So many District presidents and officers were in attendances, it 
was wonderful to spend the evening sharing ideas with them. Congratu-
lations Charlotte on a wonderful homecoming.  
 

As we are about to enter into February, I would like to remind you that 
now is the time to start getting your Girls State Candidates in order with 
interviews, paperwork and orientation.   
 

The following dates have been set aside for orientation for the 6th Dis-
trict :  
 

April 12, 2025, Saturday   May 4, 2025, Sunday 
Unit 286 Pinecastle    Unit 219 Fruitland Park 
Registration: 9:00 am   Registration: 9:00 am 
Meeting: 9:30 am    Meeting: 9:30 am 

 

I had the honor of meeting our National Command-
er  James A. LaCoursiere, Jr  from Connecticut as he 
toured around the great state of Florida and visited my 
home Post American Legion Old Glory Post 183. I 
brought along 5th District President Julie Kay as she 
was in town to attend the ABC School that was Held 

on January 11th at Unit 55 in Clermont. We had a great attendance and 
we were even joined by Post 55 Commander and Sons of the American 
Legion Commander. A huge shout out to everyone who attended and our 
great instructors Treva Kay Wildrick and Eileen Wilson.  
 

Thank you for all you do and keep up the great work!  
For God and Country, Penny Kanbara 
District 6 President, 407-879-2528, district6president@alafl.org 

#BuildingTheHouse  #MembershipIsTheKey February, 2025 
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ORLANDO UNIT 19 
 

Unit 19 has 3 active Juniors. They all attended the Youth Equestrian Development Associa-
tion's competition in New Smyrna Beach on January 11 and 12. We also had 3 Unit members, 1 
SAL, and 1 Legionnaire attend the event.  

 
Evelyn competed in her first equestrian competi-
tion. She was assigned a horse and had to com-
plete all kinds of skills, rails, and patterns. It's all 
about controlling the horse. 
 
She competed in various events and received rib-
bons for :1 third place, 3 fourth place, 1 fifth place, 
and 1 sixth place. The judges changed the horses 
they had to ride, and she did get an uncooperative 
horse. We were all glad that she was able to keep 
"Skeeter" under control. 
 
 
 
For the Martin Luther King Day of Service, Kathy 
DeRouin from Unit 19 painted the Glen Arden 
Heights subdivision planter. Outside their neighbor-
hood. 
 

 
 



CLERMONT UNIT 55 
 

In late January, Unit 55 held a fun AND VERY 
TASTY event. Watch here for some pictures 
and highlights from this awesome fundraiser 
for the Auxiliary Emergency Fund. 
 
And look for the flyer for the 4th Annual Tush-
ies and Toes ride coming on March 8th—in 
partnership with Unit 183. 
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WINTER GARDEN UNIT 63 
 

 
 
 
 
We are looking forward to seeing 
some pictures from this awe-
some event next month and 
learning whether this will be a 
regular activity for Unit 63. 
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WINTER PARK UNIT 112  
Our Unit is hard at work with our schools to get entries for the Amer-
icanism Essay Contest. We have contacted the six elementary 
schools and five high schools we work with and we are expecting 
lots of essays before we judge them at our February meeting. 5th 
grade winners from each school are presented with a bronze medal 
at their school graduation ceremonies in May 
and the high school winners receive the gold 
medal. Of course, our winners are submitted 
to Department for the Department contest.  
 
We have also turned in our paperwork and 

payments for both a delegate and an over-quota delegate for this summer’s 
Girls State. We already have candidates from four of the high schools we 
have contacted and are expecting several other interested girls to contact our 
Girls State Chair. Our interviews will be at the end of February. When the girls 
return from Girls State, they are invited to attend the August joint session with 
Post 112 to share their experiences as well as learn about the Boys State pro-
gram from the Posts delegates. At that time, the girls are presented with their 
Girls State certificates and medals. Since we have members whose spouses 
are members at Oviedo Post 243 which does not have an Auxiliary Unit, we 
encourage our delegates to share their experiences with the Post 243 mem-
bers as well. Pictures from our Girls State interviews will be shared next 
month. 
 
We are also looking ahead to our Unit elections. Our nominating committee will be formed next 
month so our slate can be presented in April and our elections held in May. 
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FERN PARK UNIT 183 
 
Greetings from Unit 183 Old Glory, Fern Park.   
 
Our unit is currently working on preparing Valentine’s Day cards for our Veteran’s in nursing homes 
and we are working with the Legion on delivering/sending goodies for nursing home visits.   
 
Our unit had 6 members attending the recent district 6 ABC school at Post 55 Clermont (thanks for 
hosting)!  
 
More news to follow next month!   
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FRUITLAND PARK UNIT 219 
 
The 50s-60s Dinner Dance fundraiser for Boys & Girls State will be on February 
8th.   This is always sold out well before posters are put up. If you haven’t gotten 
your tickets yet, please contact Diane Rousseau. 
 
And please see the flyer below for the Post 219 8th Annual Dave Robey Memorial 
VetFest on February 22 beginning at 11am. It’s a Classic Car Show and much, 
much more.  
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PINECASTLE UNIT 286 
Unit 286 has been working very hard and getting membership renewals.  A lot of members are very 
helpful when it comes to reminding people that their dues are due.  With all the helpers we were fi-
nally able to get to the 100% renewal.  As of last week, the unit is at 104.88%.  I personally have fun 
trying to figure out how many more members need to pay in order for us to reach goals that are 
set.  Even Department Membership Chairman Jan Farrington has me figure out numbers for her.  It 
takes lots of teamwork to reach our goals. 
 

The unit had several members that volunteered to serve lunch when the National Commander came 
to visit the post.  Unfortunately, he was there for lunch so not many of us could attend.  Later that 
night we had District 5 President Julie K, District 6 President Penny and her husband Scotty come 
for a surprise visit.  Fun was had by all that day between the commander visit and two district presi-
dents visit. 
 

Three of our members visited the Morgan Center for Children and made a donation for the cancer 
program that they have there. 
 

First Vice Laurie Mesa and Second Vice/Membership Robin Shellhammer attended Department 
President Charlotte Bass's homecoming.  Also in attendance were Squadron 286 1st Vice John Deep 
and Past Commander Doug Shellhammer.  It was a great evening celebrating our department presi-
dent.  While attending the homecoming Department Membership Chairman presented those that 
were attendance with their 100% membership pins.     
 

The unit is working hard on getting applicants for Girls State.  We will be doing our interviews on 
February 15th to select our delegates and alternates.  We have 12 applicants so far. 
We've also received six Americanism essays. 
 

Our Cancer Awareness Chairman and her committee are hard at work planning the cancer fundrais-
er for May 3rd.  We are going to be donating to childhood cancer. 
 

We hope everyone has a Happy Valentines Day. 
 

For God and Country, 
Robin Shellhammer 

Pictures from the Commander’s luncheon, President Charlotte’s Homecoming, and 
the Morgan Center visit. 
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LADY LAKE UNIT 347 
Laying of the Wreaths Tradition at Bushnell 
By:  Lois Bass, Historian 
The Laying of the Wreaths at Bushnell is a cherished tradition that 
honors the memory of fallen soldiers and their sacrifices. It is a sol-
emn event that brings together communities, veterans, and organi-
zations to pay tribute to those who have served the nation with valor 
and dedication.  
 

One of the active participants in this meaningful tradition is the 
American Legion Auxiliary Unit 347. This esteemed organization is 
renowned for its commitment to supporting veterans, military service 
members, and their families. Their involvement in the Laying of the 

Wreaths ceremony underscores their dedication to preserving the legacy and honoring the bravery 
of those who have served. In the most recent ceremony, President Maureen Caswell took an active 
role in laying the wreath. Additionally, Sgt. of Arms Pat Morrow was an integral part of the color 
guard as she carried the Unit 347 flag.  
 

The participation of the American Legion Auxiliary Post 347 in the Laying of the Wreaths at Bushnell 
is a testament to their unwavering commitment to honoring the nation's veterans. Their involvement 
not only highlights the importance of remembering the past but also reinforces the values of patriot-
ism, duty, and respect that are central to the American Legion Auxiliary's mission. 
As the wreaths are laid and the American flag waves proudly, the ceremony at Bushnell stands as a 
poignant reminder of the sacrifices made by those who have served. It is a moment of reflection, 
gratitude, and unity, bringing together individuals and organizations in a collective act of remem-
brance and honor. The American Legion Auxiliary Post 347's participation in this tradition ensures 
that the legacy of the fallen continues to be celebrated and cherished for generations to come. 
 

The American Legion Auxiliary Unit 347 Spreads Christmas Cheer 
Heartwarming Efforts for Children and Seniors in Need  
By:  Lois Bass, Historian 
The American Legion Auxiliary Unit 347 played a significant role in bringing joy 
and hope to many through their participation in the Salvation Army Christmas 
angel tree initiative. This year, Denise Hailsey took the lead in presenting the 
membership with 100 angels, divided evenly between boys and girls aged 0 
through 12 years old. Each angel represented a child in need, and the members of the Auxiliary ea-
gerly took on the task of returning these angels along with gifts for the children.  In addition to the 
angels, the American Legion Auxiliary Post 347 took three families to provide them with a fabulous 
Christmas. 
 

The response from the members was overwhelming and heartwarming. Denise and her dedicated 
team successfully collected and delivered well over 100 toys and pieces of clothing to the Salvation 
Army, ensuring that many children experienced the joy of receiving gifts during the holiday season. 
Moreover, Denise extended her generosity to older adults in need by offering 50 bells, each accom-
panied by thoughtful suggestions for gifts. The Auxiliary members once again rose to the occasion, 
and the team managed to deliver over 50 gifts to seniors, providing them with much-needed warmth 
and cheer. Thanks to the tireless efforts of Denise Hailsey and the American Legion Auxiliary Unit 
347, countless children and seniors had a very Merry Christmas. The community's spirit of giving 
and compassion shone brightly, making the holiday season memorable for those who needed it 
most. 
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Can you believe it is almost time for our year end reports?  Don't wait until the last minute start mak-
ing your outlines now and just fill in the blanks.  If you have already completed things like Poppies or 
submissions for the Americanism Essay contest, you can go ahead and knock those reports out 
now.  Remember, you do not have to do this alone. Several units will hold pizza parties where they 
can compare notes on what each member and the unit have accomplished for the year.  The most 
important thing to remember is to have each member of your unit complete the MEMBER Impact 
form and get back to your UNIT President.  The UNIT president will then send that into the DIS-
TRICT president who then in turn sends her numbers to the DEPARTMENT President who turns 
that into NATIONAL.  These numbers are directly reported to Congress so that our lobbyists can 
work towards better funding for our veterans. Without these numbers, they do not see all of the hard 
work that has been done.  
 

The form can be located at : alafl.org > Forms and Resources > Unit Forms > Impact Forms Mem-
ber.   
 

The front pages give some great suggestions on how or where to count your hours.  Do you cook 
meals at your home post all the time?  Those hours can be counted towards serving your ALA in 
your community .. remember even if you are working the mission outside of a sponsored Unit func-
tion, those hours still count!  At the March District Meeting we will be discussing reporting and the 
impact form even more.   
 

Aside from the Impact form your unit chairman need to submit reports for the programs that were 
worked throughout the year.  Before you sit down to write the report, be sure to check out the Pro-
gram Engagement Plans and also the Year end report forms so you know what questions you will 
need to include in your report.  You do not HAVE to write a narrative unless you are applying for an 
award, a few bulliet points discussing how you worked the prorgam and that counts towards a re-
port!  
 

I have been asked a few times how to apply for National Awards, the criteria and instructions can be 
located at https://member.legion-aux.org/member/award-for-excellence . Remember pictures are 
worth 1000 words so submitting photos helps tell your story.   
 

While not all Units work 100% of our programs, if there is one that your unit does not do, instead of 
not submitting a report, simply fill out the required form and state that your unit did not have any ac-
tivity in the program this year.  Guess, what?  You just got a 100% reporting on that program!  
 

While we are discussing leadership, there are some great new classes that are available online at 
the ALA Academy. These include :  Celebrating Women of Service, Insurance Information for Girls 
State programs, How to apply for an AEF Grant, Tax Exemption Status and so much more. All of this 
is free! Just enter your member number online and go to the ALA Academy Section.  
 

Finally, remember it's okay to brag on yourself and your unit for the hard work you do to service our 
Veterans and Community !  
 

For God and Country,  
Penny Kanbara, District 6 President  
407-879-2528, district6president@alafl.org 

http://alafl.org
https://member.legion-aux.org/member/award-for-excellence
mailto:district6president@alafl.org
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The Chaplain’s Prayer  

If your Unit has suffered the loss of one of your members, please  
remember to notify both our District Chaplain, Paula Fox,  and the  
Department Chaplain, Karen Marks.  
 

Email Karen at chaplain@alafl.org   
Email Paula at foxinails1282@aol.com 
 

The Member Data Form should be completed for each member who 
has passed and included with your emails.  
 

The Member Data Form should also be emailed to Department  
Membership at membership@alafl.org so that National’s records 
can be updated. 

It is with a saddened heart that we announce the passing of 2009-10 American Legion De-
partment of Florida Commander Phil Hearlson, who passed during the early hours of Janu-
ary 11th. Please keep PDP Peggy Hearlson and her family in your thoughts and prayers.  
 
At the request of PDP Peggy Hearlson the following are the funeral arrangements for PDC 
Phil Hearlson who passed on January 11, 2025: 
 
Heirs-Baxley Funeral Home on Friday Feb 07, 2025 
3975 Wedgewood Lane 
The Villages, FL 
 
Visitation at 10:00 am 
Services at 11:00 am 
 
Celebration of Life immediately following interment at Lady Lake Post 347 
 
Condolences may be sent to Peggy and her family at the following address: 
14050 SE 53rd Ave 
Summerfield, FL 34491 

To see Phil’s obituary, follow the link below: 
 

https://www.afterall.com/obituaries/d-19049538/the-villages-florida/phillip-hearlson/january-
2025 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1068156911608246/user/100000208912031/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVj1selemk1zCQTkPAqDHkVZ2ej7xYMMs9gRm736Kx5XtUXFSK5A-5HaOJHNxuE5m23Z8qXBdT3FeCtTWMhlnmNmM0LADGVxuTvdTnVjMf5JDdbD22ygcwmbRCOgWe5LDvuOmZgWnKj3EVTt66LLfrexxa3MxVzjRk4XCvbT3cFE
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Here’s the Friday report from January 24th.  District 12 is right on our tail...we are at 90.80% 
and they are 90.67%.  Please do not hold onto your memberships, process them as fast as 
possible.  Reach out to those members who have not renewed yet.   
 
Patsy is available to help if you need anything!  
 
50% and over:  
Unit 0018      72.73%    
Unit 0019      68.63%    
Unit 0063      57.69%    
Unit 0183      66.67%    
Unit 0330      56.72%    
Unit 0412      60.00% 
 
Units 75% or over:  
Unit 0010      79.90%    
Unit 0101      76.92%    
Unit 0219      84.77%    
Unit 0331      75.00%    
 
Units 85% or over:  
Unit 0035       94.16%   
Unit 0055       92.22%    
Unit 0080       87.29%    
Unit 0242       92.79%   
Unit 0347       95.36%    
 
Units 100% or over:  
Unit 0112       110.34%    
Unit 0239       100.00%    
Unit 0286       105.49%   
 
 
 
 

Keep up the great job!  
#membershipisthekey 

MEMBERSHIP 
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Here is some important information from our Children and Youth Chairman and De-
partment 3rd Vice Lisa Hoyland:  
 

News from Camp Boggy Creek 
Please start collecting items for Camp Boggy Creek. They currently need beach and 
large bath towels for their pool and can always use wash clothes, toothpaste, tooth-
brushes, and travel soaps and shampoos. I hope to have a February Zoom Call 
scheduled soon, along with a date in March to deliver items to the camp and set up a 
tour.   
 

April - Month of the Military Child. 
What are your unit and district planning for the Month of the Military Child?  Now is the 
time to start planning an event.   
 
Some ideas: 
• Month of the Military Child Table Ceremony.  (See script attached) 
• Wear Purple to the Unit and District April Meeting - take a picture, and let's flood 
our Facebook pages. 
 
Month of the Military Child Proclamation.  Contact your local officials today and ask if 
they would have the Month of the Military Child Proclamation presented at their March 
or April meeting.  Many officials' offices are familiar with the proclamations process.  
 
Mark Your Calendars for the 2025 Children and Youth Picnic  Need Baskets  
The Children and Youth picnic is scheduled for April 5 at Post 117, Palm Bay. I am 
awaiting an updated flyer and will post it on Facebook so that you can share it. I need 
your assistance in making this a great success this year. Please consider donating a 
basket for this event from units in your district or even a district basket.   
 

For God and Country,  

Penny Kanbara 
District 6 President  
407-879-2528 
district6president@alafl.org 

CHILDREN & YOUTH—Lisa Hoyland 

mailto:district6president@alafl.org
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FOUR CHAPLAIN’S MEMORIAL SERVICE 
 
The Winter Park Memorial Post 112 is conducting a Four Chaplain’s Memo-
rial Service, and we are inviting everyone to attend.  The service is being 
held at:  
 
First Baptist Church of Winter Park, 
 1021 N. New York Avenue,  
Winter Park Florida 32789. 
 
The date is February 2, 2025 at 2:00 PM.   
 
Our goal is to have a Chaplain from other Posts, Units, and the Depart-
ment, to assist during this ceremony as well as Sea Cadets.  If you would 
like to be part of our service, please contact Post 112 Chaplain, Billy Dover 
at bgdjr@hotmail.com. 
 
Please attend so that we can honor God and the sacrifice of the Four 
Chaplains.   

UPCOMING UNIT EVENTS 
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Dates to Remember:  
 

FEBRUARY 2—FOUR CHAPLAIN’S SERVICE 
Hosted by Post 112 
First Baptist Church of Winter Park,  
1021 N. New York Avenue, Winter Park, Florida 32789. 
2pm 
 

February 8—EASTERN AREA BALL 
Post 117, Palm Bay 
Cocktails at 3pm, Dinner at 5pm 
 

March 1- District Meeting Post 347 Lady Lake   
NOTE THE TIME CHANGE :  
Registration begins at 930 am and the meeting begins at 10 am .   
This meeting will focus on reporting! 
 

March 8th - Tushies and Toes Fun Run -  
See Flyer ON Page 16 - Starting at Post 55 Clermont  
 

March 15th - American Legion Post 183 is hosting a Kids Crafting Session where they 
will paint popsicle sticks and make Flags out of them. There will be hamburgers and hot 
dogs for sale with a drink for $5 for the kids.  All children are welcome to participate.  
 

March 22nd - 6th District Picnic ( see flyer on Page 17)  
American Legion Old Glory Post 183 - Start time noon  
 

May 10th - District Constitutional Conference  
(NOTE THE DATE CHANGE)  
Post 80 St Cloud  
Registration at 930 am meeting starts at 10 am  
 

Department of Florida 2025 Convention 
June 12-15, 2025 
Orlando Hilton Lake Buena Vista,  
1751 Hotel Plaza Blvd, Lake Buena Vista, FL 32830 
 

American Legion 2025 National Convention 
August 22-28, 2025 
Tampa, Florida 
 

 
Thank you for all you do and keep up the great work!  

2024-2025 District Calendar 

https://www.floridalegion.org/news-events/department-convention/welcome/
https://fald6.org/2025-Convention-Hotel-and-City-Map.pdf
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2024-2025 District Officers and Chairmen 

#BuildingTheHouse              #MembershipIsTheKey 


